Custer County Library Board
Minutes
December 11, 2013







        Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, December 11th at the Custer County Library.  Members in attendance were Mickey Schlecht, Bill Schreier, Marlene Tucker and Kaona Hazlett with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.   The meeting was called to order at 10:35 a.m. 
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  

MINUTES

· November Board Minutes – Bill made a motion to approve the minutes, Kaona seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The balance as of 11/29/13 is $14,490.93 of which $641.31 is reserved for Hermosa and $806.07 is otherwise restricted.   
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET            

                                     

November spreadsheet:  $17,745.49 -- Balance; 
89.8% -- Expired
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Reports discussing the topics below and the Library statistics for November.  The Reports are attached to and are part of this month’s Minutes.  
· Department Head Meeting
· Foundation Update
Bill added an update on Foundation activities from his perspective as the Board liaison.  He explained that much of the Foundation’s time in 2013 was spent redistributing some of its investments and they were moving toward more discussions of fundraising ideas.  He said they have discussed trying to hold two fundraisers per year, possibly during the tourist off-season.   For more information about the Foundation’s latest meeting and fundraising ideas, see the November Librarian Report.

· Catching Fire Book Discussion/Movie
· Hermosa Gingerbread House Contest
COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Technology Plan Update 
Doris Ann distributed updated drafts of the technology plan.  The Board discussed various aspects of the plan and offered recommendations.  The introduction should state that the plan is a three-year plan and it should be reviewed at least once each year; more often if necessary.  Some of the target dates will need to be pushed back.   The assessment revealed just how slow the internet speeds offered at Hermosa are.  Doris Ann updated the Board that a new router has now been installed.  Since the internet speeds were based on the old router, new speed tests should be conducted.  The Board asked Doris Ann to see what options are available to improve speeds in Hermosa.  She will be contacting Mount Rushmore to determine if a faster subscription is offered and at what cost.  She will also contact WireFree to find out information on speeds and costs of switching to HughesNet.  Mickey told her to talk to Bill at WireFree. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
NEW BUSINESS:   
· Trustee Training Academy
Doris Ann provided more information about the Trustee Training Academy to be offered in 2014.  The Trustees discussed training options and decided the best scenario would be to view the webinars as a group after the close of monthly meetings.  There will be seven webinars covering various areas of trustee development   After each training, the trustees would need to have a discussion, and Doris Ann would need to take notes.  By the end of the year, she would be required to submit either a strategic plan or 3-year-plan to the State Library.  Bill and Mickey reminded Doris Ann that we had developed a 5-year-plan.  She will look for the plan and provide it to the trustees.  
· Library Cards
Doris Ann showed some sample library cards sent from Rainbow Printing and provided quotes on the cost to produce 1,000 cards.  The trustees thought the cards we currently use are sufficient, and if we ever decide to purchase plastic cards, we should find a local business to produce them.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
· Library closed – December 24th, 25th, and January 1st. 
ADJOURNMENT:    The meeting was adjourned at 12:00  p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   Annual Meeting -- January 15th @ 1:00 p.m. 

Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
